Lafayette Recreation Minutes
March 10, 2014 Woodsville Bank

Present:  Kris, Haley, Gordie, Launa, Sue, Kim.  Beth tried, but was locked out of the bank.

Basketball – 

Season was successful for the 5th & 6th grade girls’ team.  Volunteer coaches, players and parents were happy with the season.  Season started in late November and wrapped up at the February school vacation week.  The 1st & 2nd grade team had difficulties with getting consistent practice times in due to weather, but managed 2 games with Bethlehem in the end with great success.  5th & 6th grade boys were invited to play in Bethlehem; at least one took advantage of the season and enjoyed himself immensely.  
Spring Sports – 

Baseball, softball and T-ball registration information going out to parents and players soon.  Website has been updated and ready to go with both spring sports and summer registration information.  The number of teams is always questionable depending on the number of participants that register on time when teams are created.  
Scheduling meeting April 1st 6:00pm in Lincoln

Opening day for Baseball/Softball is Saturday May 3rd
We will offer a medley of spring activities for 5th & 6th graders after baseball sign up.
Summer Program – 
Due to the cleaning schedule of Lafayette’s MPR we will remain at 7 weeks of summer programming.  Soccer camps will be hosted on the Dow Field the week prior to Summer Rec. and the week following.  June, Sam, Isabelle and Amy are not returning. Tyler Doyle is potentially filling the swim instructor position.  We will advertise via Facebook and posting help wanted information at local high schools for one open position.  Kim and Angela are doing the Adventure group with some help from parents. Kris says it is not necessary to interview returning staff and she will readjust personnel and deal with issues from last year on her own. Launa is working on getting additional details to Kris for what information is wanted from a summer recreation survey.
Van has been repaired and is ready for trips.  First up is the Home Show in Manchester. No one has signed up as of yet.  The van is being used by the school for its Winter Fun group on Fridays.  

Discussion about the logo on the van: possibly bigger on the rear panels would be better.

The town email accounts have been experiencing problems; therefore no emails have been received at the recreation@franconianh.org account for three weeks.  This has caused a definite problem with communications.
